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Present 
 

Name Institution Position 

Thure Christiansen Ministry of Foreign Affairs Chief Advisor / Africa 

Klaus Thorup Ministry of Foreign Affairs Head of Section / Africa 

Monica Gabre Selassie Ministry of Foreign Affairs Head of Section / Africa 

Lene Mollerup DANIDA Advisor Business Finance 

Malthe Mulvad DANIDA (WB Desk) Head of Section 

Lars Finn Poulsen DANIDA Legal Advisor 

Gertrud Birk DANIDA 
Head of Section / Business 

Contracts 

Vinay Sharma AfDB 
Director, Procurement & 

Fiduciary Services Dept. 

Ashraf Ayad AfDB Chief Procurement Officer 

 
 
Discussion 
 
The following are the main points discussed during the meeting: 
 

 Thresholds: should not be determined based on a monetary considerations only, AfDB while 
establishing thresholds takes into consideration other factors like: market capacity, level of 
participation by national bidders, indicators by transparency international and the Bank’s own 
governance indicators. It should be noted that thresholds represents the maximum for the 
country which may not be exceeded, however, could be reduced based on the sector and 



project assessments. The participants indicated that while they agree that there are indeed 
merits to the broader approach suggested by AfDB, the Danish MFA are not formally against 
other approaches and taking other considerations into account also has drawbacks and can 
be challenging. 
 

 Use of Country Systems: The AfDB’s new procurement policy will aim for increased 
incremental utilization of country systems, gap assessments, capacity building and monitoring 
& evaluation will be all detailed in the methodology document that complements the new 
policy. AfDB considers that the existence of robust and reliable country systems represents 
the best fiduciary assurance for the Bank. The new policy will assist the Bank to be more 
focused on, both, it’s fiduciary and development mandates. Under the current procurement 
policy, the Bank has conducted assessment studies of 48 countries focusing on their 
regulatory and legal frameworks with the aim of utilizing their national procedures for use while 
conducting national competitive bidding. The studies showed that for the majority of the 
countries, their procedures for national competitive bidding can be used under Bank financed 
projects with few caveats. Now under the new policy, such studies will be expanded to assess 
the use of the whole country systems i.e. the framework and the institutions. 

 

 Coordination/harmonization with the WB: The AfDB through many forums specially the 

Heads of Procurement meetings is continuously coordinating with all MDBs. All previous 

modifications to the procurement rules and procedures were discussed and agreed prior to 

their adoption by the various MDBs. The current approach the AfDB is adopting for the revision 

of its policy is mainly consistent with the approach that the WB is taking. Points of diversion 

will be to address challenges related specifically to the African context. The Danish MFA find 

that the goal must be to harmonize MDB systems and to strive to achieve this, which will imply 

close coordination between MDBs and compromises. 

 

 Consultations on the new policy: AfDB indicated that over 30 consultations workshops 
covering many regional and non-regional member countries of the Bank had been conducted 
to date. The conclusions of those consultations are published on the Bank’s website. 
Consultations included all stakeholders of the Bank’s including the private sector (bidders). 
So far there has been broad agreement by all stake holders with the approach the Bank is 
taking.  

 

 Resources: AfDB has already done some work in connection with risk-assessments in 
regional member countries. The Bank believes that the current internal human resources are  
broadly adequate for the implementation of the new policy, however, more internal and 
external capacity building will be required prior to and after starting the implementation of the 
new policy. It is believed that providing capacity building to the borrowers should be done as 
a collective effort with the other donors. 

 

 Specific issues raised (by Denmark):  
 Important to include cross-cutting issues such as development goals, social issues, 

environmental and climate concerns, labor rights, private sector development etc. 
 To increase emphasis on value for money in procurement, including not least O&M costs, 

social and environmental factors to ensure innovative, cutting-edge solutions that in turn 
will reduce financial, social and environmental costs, and sustainability. I.e. full life-cycle 
costs of projects throughout the process from planning and design to procurement (bidding 
documents and evaluation). 



 Important to focus on fragile states, build capacity, and understand the context. 
 M&E very important and the increased attention to the matter highly valued. 

 

 
Conclusions 
 

 In general, the participants agreed with the direction that the Bank is taking for the review of 
its procurement policy, they also indicated that the Bank should put more emphasis on 
ensuring the successful implementation of the policy once finalized. 
 

 The Bank will share it policy framework document within two weeks of the date of this meeting. 
 


